
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP                                                                      
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
March 3, 2016 
 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The March 3, 2016 Regular meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Meeting began with the Pledge of 
Allegiance Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Vice-Chairman Margaret Peterson, 
Supervisor Keith Crum, Secretary-Treasurer Robyn Loesch. Guests present: John Witmer, 
Francis Rineer, Isa Daniels. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 4, 2016 Regular Meeting 
as written. Margaret Peterson seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was read. A motion to pay the listed bills, except the 
DeAngelo Brothers bill was made by Alan Loesch. Margaret Peterson seconded the motion. 
All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
General Fund Bills – $ 14,006.29 State Fund – $  0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
  
CORRESPONDENCE  -  

 The County let us know that we did not secure a Gaming Grant for our White Oak Rd. project 
application 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT  -  NONE 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT –  NONEPANY REPORT  - NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT  -  NONE  
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT   - NONE 
 
COG REPORT   - The next meeting will be at Gratz Borough. 
 
ROAD REPORT - Keith Crum reported that: 

• We have kept up with the latest minor snows. 

• We have purchased a new roller.  Rick Grosser went along to evaluate the equipment 
 before it was purchased. 

  
 



• He has asked Tim Keiter about getting the roller repainted. Tim said that he could 
 probably paint  it this fall. 

• Keith Crum made a motion to sell the old roller. Margaret Peterson seconded the 
 motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. Wayne Township will be contacted again to 
 see if they are still interested in it. 

• Keith Crum approved the 2016-17 COSTARS salt contract at 80 tons, as we will have 
 some left over from this winter. 

 
OLD BUSINESS   

  Keith Crum made a motion to sign a three year DeAngelo Brothers spraying contract.    
Alan Loesch seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 

   We are continuing with our pipe replacement project for White Oak Rd. 

  The Governor has sent the winter storm cost damage request to the Federal 
Government. 

  
 
NEW BUSINESS     

  The 2016 Township road inspection will be held on March 20th at 2:30 PM. 

  On March 19th, there will be a community “cabin fever” family night event at the   
  schoolhouse. 
 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE 
 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Margaret 
Peterson. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:03 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer 


